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Chairman’s Message 
 
Easter is upon us once again and it is much earlier than usual. I 

cannot for the life of me understand why, when Christmas Day is a 

set date (25th December) that Easter Sunday cannot be fixed in a 

more rational way instead of the first Sunday after the first full 

moon after the spring equinox. Could the powers-that-be not set it 

for, say, the third Sunday in April? At least we might expect slightly 

better weather than we are currently enjoying (sorry, enduring). Of 

course there is no guaranteeing what the weather might turn out 

like as I well remember going to the Point-to-Point in Portrush on 

Easter Tuesday 1966 and it was snowing. And that was 12th April. 

Still, not much point in grousing about things over which we have 

no control. 

 

We are about to start the third and final U3A “term” after which we 

will break off for the summer. It is also the time of the year when 

we have the AGM at which we review the past year and also elect 

the Officers, Trustees and Committee members for the forthcoming 

year. It is a challenge that recurs every year as members display a 

marked reluctance to share in the running of our U3A. It always 

seems to be the same people who are prepared to put their names 

forward and, realistically, it is those members who ensure the 

continuation of Ballymoney U3A. However, our Constitution lays 

down just how long any member can occupy any position. We 

therefore need each of you to examine your conscience and 

consider standing for election for any of the functions that you 

believe you could fulfil for the benefit of BU3A. This a joint 

enterprise that exists for the good of all of us so I would ask you to 

please be prepared to share the burden and not merely enjoy the 

benefits.     

 

John W D Pinkerton, Chairman 
 ____________________________________________________________________ 

 
____________________ Report of Members Meeting – 5 March 2024 

 
There was a good turnout of Bu3a members at Connect for the 

monthly meeting. Chairman, John Pinkerton welcomed those 

attending and said that before moving to the main business it was 

his sad duty to offer sincere condolences to two committee 

members who had recently lost siblings, June Skelton her brother 

Tom and Sarah Browne her sister Liz. 

 

John then told members about the new revamped website for use 

by members and others. He said that there are currently fewer 

activities for various reasons such as ill health of leaders and 

dropping attendance.  He encouraged members to put forward 

suggestions for any activity which interested them and subject to 

demand and availability of leaders all ideas would be given careful 

consideration. 

 

He drew attention to an Email issued by Eileen Richmond asking for 

volunteers to help at monthly meetings set-up and clearing, Meet 

and Greet, Sign in and refreshments all need cover to make sure 
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the meetings run smoothly and if any member could help this would 

be greatly appreciated. Not much time is involved and new 

volunteers are assisted by the experienced members until they 

learn the ropes. Anyone interested should speak to Eileen. 

 

John said that a new IT course Media On line will start shortly 

running for 5 weeks. The cost will be around £10 depending on the 

number of participants. Anyone interested should give their name to 

Kathleen Owens the Activities co-ordinator. John then welcomed the 

guest speaker Chris Calderwood from COAST (Causeway Older 

Active Strategic Team).  

 

Chris delivered a very interesting and relevant talk covering the 

services which COAST provides.  He said that the aim is to help 

older members of the community to live healthy active lives by 

providing services tailored to their needs. 

 

Good Morning Causeway and Good Morning Ballycastle are 

examples of this where older people are contacted regularly by 

telephone to help offset loneliness and offer support. 

 

The free Safe Home scheme provides for a visit to be made to 

people over 60 who have concerns about home safety and security. 

Advice is given and a useful pack containing a timer, security door 

chain, counterfeit currency checker and a security card holder is 

provided at no charge. Other items available include a grab rail 

which costs £25 and a key safe £15. The COAST handyperson will 

install if needed. 

 

The Handyperson scheme provides a friendly service. Davy who is 

Access cleared will visit to do safety checks, small repairs and minor 

household tasks at subsidised rate of £20 per hour. Plumbing and 

electrical work are not included. 

 

Connected Age is a new project which aims to support people aged 

over 60 to Reconnect back into their local community by helping 

people to engage with relevant organisations and services and work 

in partnership with local Good Morning services to help reduce 

isolation and be a friend on the phone.  

 

Chris encouraged members to contact with COAST with any 

enquiries and invited questions. He was able to assist with a 

number of queries. Pens and leaflets were available to support the 

information given and provide contact details. 

 

The vote of thanks was given by Elaine Wilson who said that Chris’s 

presentation had been very useful and appropriate to Bu3a age 

group. 

 

In closing John reminded members that the next meeting will be on 

Tuesday 2 April in Connect at 11am. The speaker is David 

McKeown, retired local vet, who will be talking about mental health 

issues and his work with the Samaritans. All members are welcome 

and are encouraged to bring along a friend or family member who 

will be made very welcome. 
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Anyone wanting to get more information about membership of 

Ballymoney u3a is invited to contact the membership secretary 

Elizabeth on 07745897188 or email membershipbu3a@gmail.com. 

Information is available on the website www.ballymoney.org.uk  

 

Marion McDowell 

 

Our guest speaker: Chris Calderwood 

 

 
 

Elaine proposing the vote of thanks to Chris 

 

 
 ____________________________________________________________________ 

http://www.ballymoney.org.uk/
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____________________ Activity Reports 

 

____ 
 
 

 
 

John Pinkerton 

Story Telling Group – 11 March 2024 
 

The storytelling group met in the Hub and the following topics were 

some of the subjects involved in the tales told-: 

 

How a pupil appeared twice in a group school photo 

A person who lied about their age and joined the R.A.F at sixteen  

The big snow of 1947 which lasted until July 

The blacksmith, his stove, the cat her kittens, and his mother 

Left over coffin liner used to make a handkerchief  

Working in an American gold field 

 

The stories referred to above are just some of the many which 

participants shared with those present and made for a very 

entertaining session. 

 

The next meeting of the storytelling group will be in the Hub 

Ballymoney at 11.00 on Monday April 8th. As always new members 

are welcome to come along and if they wish tell a story or just listen 

to those told by others. 

 

George McAuley 

 

Story telling in action 

 

 
 ____________________________________________________________________ 
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Maurice McHenry 

Bu3a Family and Local History Group – 19th March 2024 
 
Mr Maurice McHenry was our guest speaker this month on Tuesday 

19th March at The Connect Centre. Maurice, retired Principal of Our 

Lady of Lourdes School Ballymoney and active member of Ballintoy 

Historical Society, gave us a very interesting illustrated talk entitled 

“Slavery and North Antrim”.  

 

He outlined the history of slavery in the past and also set a context 

of modern slavery situations. Relating to ‘the slave trade’ of 17th 

and 18th centuries, he outlined how the triangle of trade was carried 

out between Europe, Africa and the Caribbean. The largest ports 

involved had been Bristol, Liverpool and Glasgow making many 

private family fortunes for slave traders in GB and Ireland. Maurice 

gave a detailed account of how slaves were mistreated both on 

transport ships and also on Caribbean plantations. 

 

Alexander Fullerton had owned large areas of land around Ballintoy, 

and although largely an absentee landlord, his family had been the 

4th largest slave trading family in Ireland. His agent, Hamilton 

Brown, had carried out most transactions relating to N Antrim and 

had administered much of the plantation business in Jamaica. A 

town in Jamaica had even been named Ballintoy. After the Abolition 

of Slavery Act in 1807, large numbers of migrants from Ballymoney 

had become ‘indentured servants’ in the Caribbean Colonies. 

 

We were pleased to welcome other BU3A members not part of our 

group who attended this meeting. Our next meeting will be on Tues 

16th April, 2024 in the Connect Centre at 10-30 am. We plan to 

have Project Reports about the History of Education in Ballymoney 

and also historical memories of Cunningham’s Shop in Main Street, 

Ballymoney. 

 

John Flynn     

 

Maurice McHenry – our guest speaker 

 
 ____________________________________________________________________ 
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Gardening Group – March 2024  
 

It is customary for the gardening group to go out on visits to 

different gardens. We went to Downhill Demesne gardens last 

month.  There was a great display thousands of snowdrops, some 

crocus, and even a few tiny daffodils as well as some shrubs in 

bloom. We had a most enjoyable sunny afternoon. 

 

On our next visit last week we went to Frances Bach's garden. As 

usual it was a very enjoyable walk round the garden which slopes 

down to the river. Lots of daffodils and so many interesting shrubs 

to see. During the dander round the garden Frances told the story 

of the different shrubs. We were fortunate the weather was 

favourable.  

 

The pictures will show the beautiful garden.  

 

Many thanks to Frances and John for the kind invitation to visit their 

garden. 

 

Kathleen Owens 

 

From John and Frances beautiful garden 

 

 
 

 

More photos of John and Frances garden above left and on next 

page  … 
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From last month: a day out at Downhill 

 

 
 ____________________________________________________________________ 
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